CHAMPIONSHIP SERIES PASSES THE MID POINT

As the Champion series passes the mid point the
standing in some of the classes are quite close while cthers
have only one or two stand outs. With four races left in the
series the importance of points and competing in a sufficent
number of races becomes clear. In order to gualify for the
run off the driver most have competed in 7 events in the
same class. If he or she finishes in the top five the dirver
is eligible to compete in the championship event for prizes
and trophies.

Ed Higa continues his winning ways in A stock, taking

fisrt place in the September event. He has a comfortable
lead in the A stock group. Curtis Lee borrowed some racing
tires and came out to take first in A prepared.

Mark Kanseshiro had a minor set back finishing third behind
Lee and John Mayers . Nevertheless Mark has a commanding
lead in A Prepared. Steve Serikaku has steadily gained
points and has a nice lead in the C stock.

In the hotly contested C street prepared class Doug
Whittingham lost his first place postion in the points
standing to Tom Coughlin. A word of caution however Doug did
" not compete in the last event so don't place any bets now,
Don Swartz shifted from E prepared class and took the first
place honors in the C street prepared. Jim Kreytak gained on
Bryon Hansen in the points standing in D stock. Bryon still
holds 5 point spread.

Andy Chan is the new point leader in D prepared with
Stephan Ma in second place. Steven Lee and Raleigh Ferdun
still hold the first and second position in D modified. But
Vravut Manit since he started competing in this class has
taken first place each time in his Rabbit. Larry Adres
continues his strong position in E stock driving his
Sccirocco. Paul DeMare still has a small point lead in E
Modified ,but Rene Allen is coming up fast. Scott Young has
an absoclute hold on H stock . He is unbeated for the season
with a perfect 60 points . Likewise for Ray $Suhl in F stock.

After much agonzing and analyzing the Board has
decided that Ben Jacobson is the winner of the novice trophy
for September. Ben drove his Scirocco to second place in B
stock. Because of a foul up in the point standings in the
August event we are going to reaward the novice trohpy to a
different driver---Steve Kimura who finished first in E
stock in the August event. Congratulations to both of these
drivers. See you at the races on Oct. 9 and Dc¢t. 30.

EDR KEMPER

UPCOMING EVENTS

GENERAL MEETING WILL BE AT TELETRONIC RACING AT 1012
ARTESIAN STREET. THE MEETING WILL BE ON THE FOLLOWING
DATES:0ct. 13;Nov. 17;Dec. 15. TIME 7:30 PM

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AT TELETRONIC RACING ON
SATURDAY 10:00 AM ON OCT 29 AND NOV 26.
19 SOLO II AT ALOHA STADIUM PARKING LOT ON OCT 13 AND NOV
DRIVER'S SCHOOL AT ALOHA STADIUM PARKING LOT OCT 30;Y0OU
MUST REPORT FOR THE DRIVER'S NO LATHR THAN 9:00 A.M.

SOLO I AT ALOHA STADIUM PARKING LOT OCT 30:STARTS AT
1:00.



